
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  



 

Officers 2022/23 
Patron: Jenny Rowan 
President: Natasha Perkins 
Vice Presidents:  Marie Boddington, Sally Fergus,  
Carol Quirk, Denys Carpenter, Don Shaw, Peter Ellis, 
John Hook 

Management Committee 
Chair: Matt Warren 
Treasurer: Sandra Bednarek 
Director of Sport: David Jones 
Director of Lifesaving: Amy Garton (Spiekerman) 
Management Committee members: James Imrie, Lynette Imrie, Monique Lepionka, Emma Norris, Shane 
Radovanovich, Karen Simpson-Warren, Sarah Sherriff, Henry Curtis, Ben Strombom 

President’s report 
Tena Koutou Katoa, 
 
The purpose of this annual report is to provide an overview of the season, including our financial status, the 
individuals involved in various organisational aspects and club operations, as well as recognition for outstanding 
achievements. I extend a warm welcome to our esteemed life members and any newcomers attending their first 
Annual General Meeting (AGM). 
 
Despite the absence of a clubhouse, we are delighted to witness the continued growth of our community spirit, 
service, and commitment, fostered through beach activities such as patrolling, training, competitions, and 
fundraising. We are grateful to the dedicated individuals who collaborate to ensure smooth operations throughout 
the season, and it is this unwavering spirit and commitment that will guide us through the new build process. I 
sincerely thank everyone for their presence, support, and contributions, both on and off the beach. 
 
A special acknowledgement goes out to our steadfast committee members, who have exhibited remarkable 
dedication to the successful management of the club during the season and throughout the winter. To those who 
are stepping down this year, on behalf of all our members, I extend heartfelt gratitude for your service and 
commitment. I also extend our best wishes to those assuming new committee roles or joining the fundraising 
group, urging them to continue the excellent work the committee members undertake. 
 
I extend the Club’s sincere thanks to all the instructors and coaches involved in various areas of the club, including 
IRB's, lifeguards, boats, craft, beach, and pool activities. Each contribution plays a significant role in our collective 
success as a club through the expertise, knowledge, and inspiration you offer in supporting our athletes' growth. 
 
The Junior Surf program continues to thrive and grow. Despite the absence of a clubhouse, meticulous logistics 
and planning ensured the smooth running of activities on the beach. Whanau greatly appreciate the efforts of our 
coaches, club members, and supporters who wholeheartedly embrace this challenge, allowing all the young 
nippers to flourish. Congratulations to the group of 14-year-olds who underwent training and successfully passed 
the lifeguard exam under the guidance of a talented team of instructors. 
 
I extend our gratitude to all the members who volunteered for patrol duties, as well as those who continuously 
expand their skills and knowledge in first aid, IRB's, senior and national lifeguard training, and officiating. Your 



 

selfless efforts contribute to the safety of our beach and events. We also acknowledge the dedication of 
competition officials and event support crew who play a vital role in facilitating sporting opportunities for athletes 
at local, regional, and national levels. 
 
Congratulations to our athletes who showcased exceptional performances throughout the season, both in local, 
regional, and national events. Despite challenging surf conditions, a strong contingent of athletes, event crew, 
officials, and supporters represented our club at the Nationals, garnering praise from the clubs - we shared our 
accommodation with - for our enviable culture of mutual support. 
 
Capital Coast Awards of Excellence: 
We had a substantial presence at the recent Capital Coast Awards of Excellence, where our own Rado served as a 
remarkable MC. Our members continue to gain recognition at these prestigious awards, and we extend our 
congratulations to all the nominees and award recipients across various categories, including lifeguarding, sports, 
officiating, volunteering, service, and SAR squads. Further details can be found in the respective sections of this 
report. 
 
Capital Coast Awards of Excellence List: 
U19 Sportsperson of the Year – Alex Cecioni 
Volunteer of the Year - Karen Simpson-Warren 
Central Region Distinguished Service Award - Amy Garton (Spiekerman) 
Age Group Medallists – Chloe Sherriff, Ella Chamberlin, Ben Norris, Ben Reiher, Dave Jones, McKenzie Jones, 
Bronagh Ryan. 
 
Also recognised were the Lifeguards involved with the callout squads deployed to the Hawkes Bay floods – Ben 
Strombom, Josh Harvey, Aaron Richardson, Ben Flynn and Richard Whinham. 
 
 

 
 
Upcoming 2023 SLSNZ Awards of Excellence: 
The 2023 SLSNZ Awards of Excellence, which officially recognise the hard work and dedication of Surf Life Saving 
New Zealand members, are yet to be held. Our members recognised at the Capital Coast Awards of Excellence, 
along with those who have achieved NZ Service Award status, will be nominated for these prestigious awards. 



 

 
New Building Progress: 
The efforts towards the construction of our new clubrooms are ongoing and require continued dedication. I 
express gratitude to Matt Warren, the Club Chairman and Chair of the Building Committee, for overseeing the 
progress. I also acknowledge the committed team working diligently on this project and extend thanks for their 
efforts thus far. The Lotteries Community Facilities Fund generously donated $500,000 to support the new building 
project. We all recognise and appreciate everyone involved in the fundraising and sponsorship endeavours, as 
their contributions have been instrumental in this challenging yet rewarding chapter in the club's history. If you 
possess skills in this area, I encourage you to step forward and be part of this momentous undertaking. 
 
Cyclone Gabrielle: 
Special recognition goes to the club members who were part of a Search and Rescue (SAR) Squad and contributed 
their skills and time during the aftermath of Cyclone Gabrielle earlier this year. In response to severe flooding, 
damage, and loss of life in Te Tairāwhiti (Gisborne), Te Matau-a-Māui (Hawke’s Bay), and Te Moana-a-Toi (The Bay 
of Plenty), these individuals, both within the club and through their day jobs, played a significant role in the 
national emergency response. Their efforts and support are greatly appreciated. 
 
Lastly, I would like to acknowledge our club whanau, both past and present, who have experienced the loss of a 
loved one in the past year. Our thoughts and sympathies are with you. 
 
Ngā manaakitanga 
 
Natasha Perkins 
President 

  



 

Chair’s report  
 
Paekākāriki Surf Lifeguards had a very positive season despite the challenges we faced as a club. After navigating 
through the pandemic and operating without a clubhouse for another year the Paekākāriki members came 
together extremely well to deliver a safe beach, run a great sporting season, and provide valuable services to our 
community. This says a huge amount about our people and how resilient and resourceful we are. I must thank 
everyone for the effort you all put into making this happen so well this year. 
 
At the start of the season we had athletes start training mid-winter on the inlet and as we rolled into summer we 
moved much of the training up to the beach. This was again a real challenge for storage of gear and lack of facilities 
and I must thank our coaches and parent helpers for the support of our various programmes. 
 
Although there were many challenges faced, we had a very good sporting season capped off by great results across 
all of the Regional and Nationals events. This year we saw many teams and individuals on the podium and putting 
in inspiring performances across boats, craft, junior and IRB racing. A real highlight was seeing our members being 
challenged by a massive surf at the Christchurch Nationals and coming out the other side with brilliant results. 
 
 

 
 

 
Lifeguarding was very hard for our members again this year and it was a real relief to have the use of the Black 
Dog container to base our patrols from. Our lifeguards once again kept our beach safe for users, completing over 
2000 hours of patrol and we were also involved in many other activities away from the beach including some of 
our experienced members travelling to Hawkes Bay to help with flood relief. 
 
We managed to upskill many of our members this year including qualifying 10 new lifeguards and refreshing 73 
existing lifeguards. A big thanks goes to our instructors and coordinators who put a lot of expertise into making 
this happen. Congratulations also goes to those new lifeguards qualified this year. Thanks also goes to all of our 
lifeguards that patrolled the beach and helped with events and callouts. As a club, we have a very strong group of 
lifeguards with a huge amount of skill. 
 
In November we demolished the old building which was a sad time for the club. We had a farewell and blessing 
for the old clubhouse and it was great to see so many of our older members and supporters present at this event. 



 

Although this was a sad occasion it marked the beginning of a new era for the club. The progress on the new 
building has been exceptional and is reported on later in the annual report. 
 
A Club is only as strong as its members and the success of the season is all due to our hardworking members. I 
would like to thank all of our members for their efforts this season. One group I must thank is the club committee 
and Laura our club administrator who have done a fabulous job in making sure all the gaps were filled and the 
club could function well. Thank you all. 
 
I am looking forward to the future with some exciting projects underway. Our programmes are working well, 
lifeguard teams are strong and management is in a very good space. The missing link is the clubhouse and all going 
well we might have construction underway this time next year. 
 
Yours in Surf 
 
Matt Warren 
Chair 
 

Lifeguarding and Membership Development 

2022/23 Membership Breakdown 
Junior - Under 14 Male 80 Junior - Under 14 Female 94 
Masters Male 28 Masters Female 15 
Open Male 10 Open Female 10 
Under 16 Male 6 Under 16 Female 7 
Under 19 Male 9 Under 19 Female 13 

Life Members 
A J Stewart*  1925  G K Wilson * 1988  
A C Harris *  1947  R A N Hodder 1996  
M H Miller*  1957  S D Harvey* 1997 
J C Porter*  1969  J R Hook  2000 
G S Fox *  1969  J Perkins*  2007  
J E Brinck  1974  G Blanchard  2008  
J N Porter*  1975  R Valentine  2009  
E R Varcoe * 1979  D Wills 2013 
V J Harvey *  1981  M Warren  2019 
*Deceased    

 

  



 

Lifeguarding 
 
The start of the season begun with the demolition of our club and while this was tough to watch, it was a step 
forward towards the future. While the season came with a number of challenges once again patrolling out of 
containers, I am extremely proud of how everyone rose to the challenge and made the most of a less than ideal 
situation. With the new club on the horizon, our lifeguards brought positivity and enthusiasm to the beach that 
hasn’t been seen for a couple of seasons and I was extremely proud of their performance this season. 
 
I want to give a massive thank you to Black Dog Consulting for the use of their container once again. You were 
integral in keeping our lifeguard services running and kept our lifeguards dry on those not so pleasant days, we 
thank you for everything you have done and continue to do to support our lifeguards. A big thank you also needs 
to go to our lifeguard subcommittee for everything they do to ensure the smooth running of our lifeguard services. 
A special mention to Ben Strombom and Ally Jones who stepped up massively to keep our lifeguard services 
running when we lost our Director of Lifesaving just before the start of patrols. Also, to Grace McCarthy for being 
Patrol Captain for the first few patrols of the season and getting our facilities in order and to Mike Ward and a 
number of other lifeguards who helped him to create a more user-friendly beach access ramp next to the patrol 
tower and for putting new posts under the patrol tower to ensure we can continue to lifeguard from it safely. 
 
This season we had 11 new lifeguards join our team. A big welcome to our newest lifeguards Ella C and Ella D, 
Hazel, Chloe, Stevie, Katya, Mae, Ben, Travis, Yasmin and Emily - you all did a fantastic job in your lifeguard exam 
with the examiners speaking your praises at the local LLC meeting. Our instructors did an outstanding job of 
ensuring trainings ran smoothly and candidates were prepared for their new role. A number of our instructors 
where also involved in mentoring and instructing at Intermediate Guard School and WOW showcasing the level of 
skill shown by our instructors. We are really lucky to have such a dedicated group of instructors within the club 
and this shows in the calibre of our newest lifeguards. 
 
 

 
 
This year we had 50 refreshed and actively patrolling lifeguards which is a little down on previous seasons but not 
unexpected given our current circumstances. Together they completed a total of 2,080 hours of patrolling as well 
as performing 5 rescues, 14 assists, 1 search, 1 major first aid and 12 minor first aids on our home beach with 
many more completed by our lifeguards at beaches around the country. One of the rescues performed this season 
would have most definitely resulted in a fatality if it wasn’t for our guards so you should all be very proud of 



 

yourselves. I’d like to thank everyone who wore the red and yellow uniform this season as well as the huge number 
of volunteers behind the scenes that keep our lifeguard services running smoothly.  
 
On top of our regular volunteer and regional guard duties, our lifeguards once again helped patrol a number of 
local and national events including the Wellington Ocean Swim and the Kapiti Woman’s Triathlon, we look forward 
to working with them again next season. A special shout out should also go to our event guard team. This team 
spent countless hours on the water ensuring the safety of our competing athletes. Their dedication not only 
ensures the smooth running of competitions, but they bring their skills and experience back to Paekākāriki. 
 
A number of lifeguards worked to upskill throughout the season, gaining awards and experience in a range of 
areas and we are grateful for their dedication to improving their lifeguard skills. Special mention to Ava Jones who 
attended Intermediate Lifeguard School. Together our IRB instructors Ben and Riley continued to upskill our up 
and coming IRB drivers and crewman and are looking to start training back up at the end of June. It was awesome 
to see the supportive and welcoming environment that the boys have created at their trainings and I’m excited to 
see this continue to grow in the coming months. 
 
As the season draws to an end, we look forward to the coming one and the exciting things it will bring in the 
lifeguard space. While we are looking at another season patrolling from containers, the end is near and there is 
the very real possibility that this may be our final season doing so. Looking toward next season Ben Strombom will 
be taking on some of the responsibility of the Director of Lifesaving role as I begin to step down. I look forward to 
the fresh ideas and a much-needed new perspective he will bring to the role as he leads us into this new chapter. 
 
Director of Lifesaving 
Amy Garton (Spiekerman) 
 

Surf Lifeguard Award Recipients 
 
Members who have achieved their Surf Lifeguard Award this season, congratulations to: 
Benjamin Brown, Chloe Sherriff, Hazel Edge, Katya Cameron-Bennett, Ella Dougall, Ella Chamberlain, Stevie 
Shipman, Yasmin Rodda, Maerita Carpenter, Travis Carnegie, Emily Cox 

  



 

Patrolling 
 

Patrol Statistics Awards Statistics  

Hours                            2080 
Rescues                               5 
Assists                               14 
First Aids                           13 
Searches                              1 
Preventative Actions     422 
No. People in 
Preventative Actions   1862 

Patrol Captain 
Instructors Award  
Lifeguard Award  
Lifeguard Refreshers  
Advanced Lifeguard Award  
Examiner  
Intermediate Lifeguard School  
National Lifeguard School 
VHF Radio  
200m Surf Safety Badge  
Board Rescue Module 
First Aid  
First Aid Refreshers 
Advanced Surf First Aid 
 

1 
1 

11 
73 

1 
0 
1 
1 
5 

45 
2 
4 
0 
1 

IRB Crew  
IRB Driver  
IRB Refreshers  
IRB Examiner  
IRB Examiner (Refresher) 
Area IRB Chief Examiner 
Surf Official (Level 1)  
Surf Official (Level 2)  
Surf Official Refresher 
Intro to Surf Coach  
Developing Surf Coach  
Facilitators Course 

5 
4 
8 
0 
1 
1 
0 
0 
4 
0 
0 
1 

 

Patrol Teams 
 
Team 1- PC - Grace McCarthy, VPC - Nathan Snell, IRB - Jesse Cameron Bennett, Rob Van Krimpen, Alyx Honeyman, 
Romy Lee, Emma Neal, Milli Nixon, Geoff McDonald, Ella Dougall, Brenna Winter, Axel Mckenna 
 
Team 2- PC - Ally Jones, VPC - Sarah Warren, IRB - Ben Strombom, Hugo Dinnan, Yasmin Rodda, Emily Cox, Kahu 
Moffat, Georgia Martin, Abraham Smith, Katya Cameron-Bennett, Ruby Warmington, Nikita Cameron-Bennett 
 
Team 3- PC - Josh Harvey, VPC - Kenzie Jones, IRB - Mac VDH, Ben Brown, Ella Chamberlain, Maerita Carpenter, 
Piper Cannell, Elouise Thomas, Zoe Bailey, Anna Betham, Alex Cecioni, Genna Pombo-Vermey. 
 
Team 4- PC - Mickey Jones, VPC - Dani De Atouguia, IRB - Ava Jones, Riley Crosbie, Chloe Sheriff, Hazel Edge, Hatti 
Jones, Sam Sexton, Ana Sexton, Amy Dellow, Arianna Davis, Bronagh Ryan, Max Jones. 

Team 5- PC - Mike Ward, VPC - Rhys Ward, IRB – Robbie Strombom, Savanna Ward, Monique Lepionka, Bella 
Brewer, Rebecca Foley, Steven Shipman, Gemma Woolcock, India Harvey, Ben Reiher, Kelly Fleming, Hayley 
Goertzen, Izzy Paul. 



 

Surf Sport 

Seniors 
 

 
 
 

Winter training began at the usual time and the winter and spring of 2022 were pretty good to us with plenty of 
calm days with reasonable weather which meant we had plenty of quality trainings. Within a couple of sessions, 
the new members were capable on a ski and we were into it. It was a real reminder to me that those winter 
sessions on the harbour are so important to allow their confidence on the ski to develop. As usual we relied on 
James Imrie who answered the call and towed and stored the trailer whilst we were training at the harbour. Thanks 
heaps again James. 
 
Due to a change with my work roster, I could not make some trainings and I must thank McKenzie Jones who ran 
the bulk of those trainings in my absence. McKenzie and Bronagh Ryan also took on the role of mentoring and 
guiding the under 15 girls which was awesome. 
 
As per the previous year we were once again blessed by calm conditions for most of the season. This year we had 
the added bonus of having one of the best summers in years which meant that we had warm weather and warm 
seas. This may have been just as well because we were of course lacking the clubrooms, however it was awesome 
to at least get a toilet block. 
 
Despite having nowhere to get changed, no hot showers, nowhere to get out of the weather, along with limited 
gear storage options, I never heard a moan all season. That is a real credit to the squad and just goes to prove it’s 
not about the building and all about the people. 
 
Whilst the Wellington weather was good to us, the rest of the country was copping it and this was reflected in the 
out of District events that we attended. Our first hit out of the year was at Whangamata, however unusually we 
were hit with strong onshore winds and large seas, which after training in fairly flat water put us to the test. 
 
As per the last few years, central regionals at Fitzroy was a great event. The continued trend of northern clubs 
attending gives the event added legitimacy. It is a great atmosphere, and this should see them continuing to travel. 
Our athletes did well with heaps of medals across the board. 
 

After a couple of years with fairly small squads, 
this year felt like we may be at the beginning of 
a building phase when were we joined by 6 new 
under 15 athletes. A shout out to the Nipper 
programme who has kept these athletes in Surf 
lifesaving. 
 
Winter training began at the usual time and the 
winter and spring of 2022 were pretty good to 
us with plenty of calm days with reasonable 
weather which meant we had plenty of quality 
trainings. Within a couple of sessions, the new 
members were capable on a ski and we were 
into it. It was a real reminder to me that those 
winter sessions on the harbour are so important 
to allow their confidence on the ski to develop. 
 



 

Eastern regionals were an unusual experience where large onshore conditions at Mt Maunganui saw a transfer to 
the harbour. As if that wasn’t enough it absolutely poured down for the whole event. Despite swimming pool 
conditions, pouring rain and last-minute altered courses our guys just got on with it.  Congrats to the U19 boys 
with Alex Cecioni winning the Surf race and then combining with Ben Reiher and Ben Norris to get medals in the 
Taplin relay and Board rescue. 
 
Just when we thought we were over the threat of Covid shutting down Nationals (at Christchurch) we were 
suddenly hit by “Ferry gate”, where the Interisland Ferry that our gear trailer was booked on broke down and it 
became obvious that our sailing was likely to be cancelled. A huge thanks to Duncan Chamberlain who rallied and 
managed to get the trailer transferred to his booking and saved the situation. Also, a big thanks to Mike Bennett 
who did work on the trailer and enabled it to travel. 
 
Nationals! Well, we got the gear there, but the drama was not over. We were faced with massive swells which put 
the most seasoned athletes on edge. These nationals will go down in legend for the size of the waves. For those 
who entered the surf, they can rest fairly comfortably that they may never have to take on that size wave again. 
Alex was on form again and gave the club its first gold medal for several years in the board/ski/swim arena when 
he emphatically won gold in the U19 Run/Swim/Run.  
 
As usual thanks to all those who assisted throughout the season. As always, Marco Cecioni did heaps, Teri 
Anderson did heaps, and Karen Simpson stepped up with organising Nationals. Also, thanks to Emma Norris who 
has been applying (very successfully) for grants and this year, amongst other things, we got to add 5 new Surf ski’s 
to the gear shed. Looking forward to next year already. 
 

Director of Sport 
Dave Jones 

Surf Boats 
 

 
 
 
Despite this slow start however, crews did fall into place and began to settle into good training habits, which 
resulted in the season really taking off in the new year. 
 
After much discussion amongst the sweeps over the Christmas/New Year period, we decided on a big push on 
the social side of the sport, to really build the interest/friendship and rivalry between the crews. Multiple crew 
morning trainings at the club on weekends followed with bagels/coffee in the village. Or afternoon trainings 
followed with dinner at Finn’s really got the crews going, and developed a good culture of working hard while 
also making the time to enjoy each other’s company. 

There was a bit of lethargy around the start of 
this season, as we all come to grips with 
beginning and planning the year ahead after 
two years of cancellations and disruptions due 
to covid. 
 
While there seemed to be a lot of enthusiasm 
and numbers keen to row, other than our open 
women, the majority of our crews didn’t really 
kick into gear till around November. Much later 
than we would generally start, which only 
added to a very slow start for the boat section 
compared to previous years. 



 

 
Central regionals in Taranaki as always began the start of multiple trips away, and also started the beginning of 
what would be a very successful season results wise for us. While the open woman (Tumbleweeds) did 4 
weekends in a row away (Taranaki/ Piha/ Mt Maunganui/ Waihi), the next big event for the section as a group, 
was the North Island champs in Waihi. Big surf was on offer, along with medals for our Open woman/ masters’ 
men, and U19 men and women. 
 
By now we were operating 7 crews and the section was on fire, as we pushed hard in the final 6 weeks leading to 
Nationals. Like everything in life, we all get the occasional situation sent to test us, and for the boaties (and 
others), we got one in the form of the Cook Straight ferries deciding to crap themselves, and we were in the 
serious situation of not being able to get boats to Christchurch. With much angst, and much wheeling and 
dealing, we managed to have one vehicle and boat delivered to Picton. The details of the transaction that 
enabled this to happen can’t be written down, but suffice to say, it is a story that legends and club histories are 
built on, and for the price of a handle at Finn’s. You may be able to con a boatie into relaying the story to you.  
 

 
 
Finally arriving in Christchurch for Nationals, and thanks to the generosity of Rob Van Krimpen (our U19 men’s 
sweep) allowing us to use his personal boat and with the use of a Waimari club boat as well, our crews attacked 
the task of qualifying for finals in the huge surf that greeted us. Three days of the most perfect racing conditions 
turned this into a Nationals to remember. Little wind, blue skies and consistent 2-3m surf all weekend, tested 
rowers and sweeps alike for the entire weekend. All crews performed exceptionally well, but special mention 
must go to our open women (gold and silver), U19 woman (2 golds) and U19 men (silver). Season results are 
listed below. 
I must make mention of the big strides we made this year in our sweeping department. Always one of the 
hardest positions to fill in a boat section, and the Achilles heel of most clubs. We were lucky enough to have the 
return and emergence of three extra sweeps this year, which came as much appreciated relief to Steve and I. 
Ethan, PJ and Rob came on board and did a fantastic job of sweeping and coaching our two U23 woman’s crews 
and our U19 men respectively. All three showed great commitment to their crews and added another layer of 
talent to our sweeping stocks. Our boat section is in great hands moving forward with this great bunch of 
sweeps. 
 
Finally, a massive thanks to all our helpers through the year. Parents, partners and friends who have helped feed 
and water the troops while away, moved trailers and boats up and down the beach, and have just been fantastic 
positive supporters of our crews through the year. 
 
Thanks as always to PJ and Rachel (Black Dog Consulting) for their financial support and use of minivan for 
country-wide travel, and for providing their farm for our end of year boatie bash. Mr. X for getting our boat and 



 

van to the South Island. Carpentry Plus, SDR Flooring and North City Bricks and Blocks for picking up those niggly 
small expenses through the season. 
 
Special rower mentions to Rachel Reid who filled in at trainings and events for pretty much every crew through 
the year and finally filled in at nationals for our open women after injury ruled out Hayley from their crew. 
Hayley Goertzen for her work above and beyond with boat towing and maintenance, and then graciously being 
beach manager and boatie hype girl at nationals when a back injury prevented her from racing with her crew. 
India McMahon who transferred from Titahi Bay to row for our U19 girls after a serious injury at Waihi ruled out 
their bow girl Anna, and thus enabled them to successfully finish the season. And finally, to the Tumbleweeds 
who helped me personally with multiple admin jobs through the year.  
 
Thanks to the club and committee for your ongoing support of our boatie section, and also all our boaties who 
train out of a carpark in Mana and make all those sacrifices required when part of a team to train at all times of 
mornings/ days and nights to fit around their crew’s life commitments.  
 
Easy to keep coming back every year when you’re surrounded by, and get to work with such good, positive 
humans. 
 
That’s it from me, 
Ciao, Rado 
Boat Captain 
 

 
Surf Boat Crews 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

U 19 Women 
“Goldilocks” Rado, Hatti, Ava, Nikita, Anna, India 
 
U 19 Men 
“Calendar Boys” Rob, Ben, Axel, Hugo, Mac 
 
U 23 Women 
“So So’s” PJ, Alyx, Emma, Dani, Ally 
“Cicadas” Ethan, Grace, Abbie, Piper, Geena 
 

Sweeps  
Steve, Rado, Ethan, PJ 
 
Open Women  
“Tumbleweeds” Steve, Gemma, Izzy, Kell, Hayley, Steve 
 
Open Men 
“Fish Bowls” Rado, Josh, Ethan, Matt, Richie 
 
Masters Men 
Clayton, Parksy, Steve P, Steve R, Martin 
 
 
 



 

IRBs 
The season kicked off with a number of development days, followed by a development weekend held at Riversdale 
Beach. A huge amount of experience was gained during this weekend with some challenging conditions. A number 
of Paekakariki candidates were signed off as IRB drivers and we look forward to the coming season and getting a 
few more signed off.  
 
Congratulations to all those who gained IRB qualifications:  
· IRB Drivers- Ava Jones, Rewa Walker and Alex Cecioni  
· IRB Crewmen- Zoe Bailey, Ruby Warmington, Georgia Martin, Hatti Jones and Travis Carnegie  
 
The competition calendar began a little later in the season this year with two crews, our U23 men of Rhys and Ben 
and our open men Dwight and Tyler, attending the Opunake dash for cash (an event celebrating 
Opunake’s centenary) in February followed by North Islands in March and Nationals in April.   
 
IRB North Island Champs were held in the beautiful Waipu Cove. The open men’s crew of Dwight and Tyler 
were the only crew to compete and the results weren’t what we were hoping for but they still finished strong with 
a bronze and a handful of finals.   
 
After some damage to Whangamata Beach and the surrounding areas the decision was made to move IRB 
Nationals to Waihi Beach. Once again, the open men were the only crew to attend and it was a rather disappointing 
end to the season. With the surf and wind up, the tough but inevitable call was made to cancel Nationals after the 
completion of just one event. Despite this we still managed to walk away with a silver medal.   
 
Looking towards next season, IRB training starts in a couple of weeks. Riley and Ben will continue to run these with 
some new IRB instructors looking to join the team too. This is exciting and shows development and work we have 
been putting into our drivers. We look forward to growing our IRB team and hope to continue to see new faces in 
the Paekakariki tent at IRB competitions this season.  
 
Dwight Garton  
IRB Officer  
 

  



 

Junior Surf  
 
Paekākāriki nippers have gone from strength to strength this season, even with the lack of club rooms. Over one 
hundred nippers registered for our Sunday afternoon programme, and we regularly had 40-50 nippers on the 
beach each week (which made those parent helpers especially important!).   
 
The U11-U14 age groups were smaller than in recent years, with many of our long-time nippers moving up into 
the seniors. Despite their small numbers, they showed outstanding dedication and progression. Board training 
started in October, with six nippers coming along for the first time with freshly minted 200m badges. The early 
start for board training paid off once the nippers got to Oceans where the Mount put on a big surf.  The U11-14 
age groups trained through the season together and became a tightly knit team, with a strong pool of regulars at 
all training sessions and carnivals. It was great to see them supporting each other, with the younger nippers gaining 
lots of valuable skills and lessons from the older kids.  
 

We have big numbers in the U8-U10 age groups which is promising 
for the future of our Lifeguard programme. The U8-U10 nippers also 
had a very dominant season in the Capital Coast region, which is 
equally promising for our junior sports programme. The younger age 
groups came along to each Sunday session with boundless energy. A 
few of our newer members eased into the season, as we learned the 
basics of wading and dolphin diving. Once they got their caps wet 
there was no looking back, and a highlight of this season was seeing 
the younger kids insisting on putting their body boards to one side 
(very unusually), in favour of surf swimming and body surfing. These 
age groups continued to grow in number after the Christmas break, 
with new members coming along to the club through word-of-
mouth.    
 
Our Thursday night pool sessions were also a huge success this 
season. Nippers were active in both the programme and lap pool at 
Coastlands Aquatic Centre. With the large group of U10s coming 
through, we had a lot of interest and friendly competition in 
completing 200m badges. By the end of the season, we had 40 
nippers successfully renew or achieve their 200m badges (including 

several of our U8 nippers).  
 
Carnivals 
SLSNZ Capital Coast carnivals were back to their old pre-covid format this year, seeing some great action and very 
long days on the beach. Carnivals got off to a rocky start with the cancellation of Worser Bay due to heavy rainfall, 
which felt ominous after last season saw multiple cancellations. However, all other Carnivals went off without any 
issues, with regional carnivals being held at Titahi Bay, Riversdale and Lyall Bay, Central Regions at Fitzroy Beach, 
and Oceans at Mt Maunganui.   
 
We had an average of 31 entries in the regional Carnivals this season, with a high level of dedication from this 
group. After the cancellation at Worser Bay, the remaining Carnivals put on great conditions. Riversdale in 
particular saw some big surf which challenged the nippers in the water and took its toll on a couple of Boards. 
Spirits remained high throughout and by the time the Capital Coast champs came around at Lyall Bay, our nippers 
were seasoned competitors. Paekākāriki had a great turn out for the regional champs, taking away third club 
overall, along with 8 age group medals, and 44 event medals overall.   
 
 



 

Oceans 
We had a hard-working crew of 9 athletes travel to the Mount for Oceans. Our athletes trained up to five times a 
week, and completed Board training at least twice a week from October onwards. Training was varied, and 
including evening ocean swims in Raumati, and an impromptu friendly weekday Carnival for regional clubs in Titahi 
Bay on a Tuesday evening.  
 
Oceans were a massive highlight of the season. The sense of team spirit amongst the nine athletes was strong and 
the events were well run by officials. The February cyclone in Auckland, the Bay of Plenty and Hawkes Bay 
impacted many clubs, and it was encouraging to feel the sense of togetherness within the Surf Life Saving 
community so soon after the weather event. The cyclone also impacted the conditions, with a rough shore break 
requiring a good level of technical skill from nippers (and an even stronger dose of courage).  
 
A new move to using composite teams for relays meant the athletes got to take part in as many races as they were 
up for. Paekākāriki was also able to enter a mixed Grand Cameron relay team at the event. There was only a 
smattering of rain, otherwise sun and smiles ruled the day. One of our nippers, Felix, also scored an outstanding 
second place in the U14 boys beach flags competition too.  
 
Well done to Humphrey, Abigail, Lily, Asher, Jordan, Felix, Jack, Lola and Elsa for their hard work. 
 

 
 
Next year Felix, Jordan, Elsa and Lola will be moving on from our nippers programme. We’ll miss them at the next 
Oceans, and wish them the best of luck moving up into the seniors.  
 
 
 
  



 

Capital Coast Champs Top 3 Placings 
 

U14 Felix Thomas 1st overall, 1st Surf Race, 1st Diamond, 2nd Beach Flags, 
3rd Board Race, 3rd Board Rescue, 3rd Board Relay  

U14 Jordan Ward 3rd Board Rescue, 3rd Board Relay 

U13 Asher Thomas 2nd Beach Flags, 3rd Beach Sprints 

U13 Jack Chamberlain 3rd Surf Race, 3rd Diamond, 3rd Board Relay 

U11 Humphrey Curtis 2nd Beach Flags 

U11 Zarna Parish 3rd overall, 1st Surf Race, 2nd Diamond  

U10 Leroy Kavanagh 3rd overall, 1st Surf Race, 2nd Diamond, 2nd Bodyboard 
Race, 3rd Run Wade Run, 3rd 200m Board Race  

U10 Lachlan Tato 1st Beach Sprints 

U10 Hugo Pearce 3rd Diamond 

U10 Tessa Moffat 1st Bodyboard Race, 1st Surf Race,  

U10 Lucia Harfitt 1st Beach Sprints, 2nd Beach Flags,   

U10 Poppy Bethwaite 1st Run Wade Run, 1st Diamond, 3rd Surf Race 

U9 Liam McDonald 2nd overall, 1st, Beach Sprints, 2nd Beach Flags,  

U9 Theo Parker 3rd overall, 1st Diamond 

U9 Lincoln Thomas 3rd Beach Sprints 

U8  Eliot Pearce 1st overall, 1st Bodyboard Race, 1st Run Wade Run, 1st 
Diamond, 2nd Beach Flags 

U8 Teddy Kavanagh 2nd overall, 2nd Bodyboard Race, 3rd Beach Flags 

U8 Indigo Eastham 1st overall, 1st Bodyboard Race, 1st Run Wade Run, 1st 
Diamond, 3rd Beach Sprints 

 
 
Club Champs / Special Prizes 
 

 Boys Girls 

U8 Eliot Pearce Indigo Eastham 

U9 Lincoln Thomas Penny Cowley 

U10 Leroy Kavanagh & 
Lachlan Tato 

Lucia Harfitt 

U11 Humphrey Curtis Jayme Parker 

U12 - Poppy Dickson 

U13 Asher Thomas Lily Bethwaite 

U14 Felix Thomas Elsa Kelly 

Surf Race Felix Thomas Elsa Kelly 

 
 
The Junior Surf shield was shared by Jordan Ward and Felix Thomas, two outstanding nippers who have 
completed seven years of junior surf at Paekākāriki and have shown outstanding spirit and club values 
throughout their time.    
 
Thank you  
And when it comes to delivering training, it takes a village.  Many thanks to: 

• Coaches and helpers at the beach – Lynnie, Steve, Elouise, Ariki, Rich, Katie, Leigh, Hannah and Geoff, all 
the lifeguards who stood in the cold water for an hour each Sunday, and everyone else who asks “what 
can I do to help?” 

• All the lifeguards who happily stood in the cold water for an hour each Sunday 

• Pool coaches – Lisa, Marco, Neville, Jenny 



 

• Officials – Nat, Teri, Sarah & Shelley 
A special thanks to Sarah and Monique from me too. They have both been excellent mentors while handing over 
the reins to Junior Surf. We will miss them now that their nippers are all grown up and have become fully 
fledged lifeguards.  
 
Finally, a big thanks to our Nippers.  We love to see the support and leadership our older Nippers show the 
younger ones.  You set a great example and it’s a pleasure to coach. 
 
Henry Curtis 
Junior-Surf Coordinator 
 

  



 

Club Prizegiving and Awards 
 

• Volunteer of the Year: Karen Simpson-Warren 

• Lifeguard of the Year: Ben Strombom 

• Instructor of the Year: Ally Jones 

• JP IRB Shield – Riley Crosbie 

• Rescue of the Year: McKenzie Jones, Josh Harvey, Amy Dellow 

• Promising Lifeguard of the Year: Robbie Strombom  

• Rookie of the Year: Hazel Edge 

• Patrol team of the year, Simpson Shield: Team 3 (Josh Harvey (PC), McKenzie Jones, Ben Brown, Ella 
Chamberlain, Maerita Carpenter, Piper Cannell, Ella Thomas, Zoe Bailey, Anna Betham, Alex Cecioni, Geena 
Pombo-Verney, Mac Van Den Heuvel 

• Sportsman of the Year, Kennelly Cup: Alex Cecioni 

• Sportswoman of the Year, Hodder Family Cup: Bronagh Ryan 

• Sports Team of the Year, Bednarek/Trott Cup: Open Women Surf Boat – Tumbleweeds 

• Boatie of the Year, Rado/Dickson Cup: Hayley Goertzen 

• Coach of the Year: Steve Dickson 

• Official of the Year: Nat Perkins  

• Coaches Choice Award: Ben Reiher 

• Open Men’s club champion, Hooky Cup: Dwight Garton 

• Open Women’s Club Champion, Wills Cup: Bronagh Ryan 

• Open Ski Cup: Ben Norris 

• Open Women’s Ski, Jane Perkins Shield: Bronagh Ryan 

• Open Male Swim, Pat Cheeseman Trophy: Alex Cecioni 

• U19 Men’s Club Champion, Rose Bowl: Ben Norris 

• U19 Women’s Club Champion, Valentine Trophy: Amy Dellow 

• U17 Female Club Champion, Forbes Cup: Savanna Ward 

• U15 Women’s Club Champion, Sherriff Family: Chloe Sherriff 

  



 

Season Results  
 

IRB North Island Champs, 
Waipu Cove 

Bronze Open Mass Rescue Open IRB Team: Dwight Garton and Tyler Mills, 
Patients: Riley Crosbie and Amy Dellow 

IRB Nationals, Waihi Beach 
 

Silver Open Mass Rescue: Open IRB Team: Dwight Garton and Tyler Mills, 
Patients: Riley Crosbie and Amy Dellow 

Eastern Regional 
Championships, Mount 
Manganui 
 
  

Gold, Masters Surf Boat Long Course: Masters Men 
Gold, Masters Surf Boat Short Course: Masters Men 
Gold, Open Female Surf Boat Long Course: Tumbleweeds 
Gold, Open Female Surf Boat Short Course: Tumbleweeds 
Gold U19 Male Surf Race: Alex Cecioni  
Bronze U19 May Board Rescue: Alex Cecioni, Ben Reiher 
Bronze U19 Male Taplin: Alex Cecioni, Ben Reiher 

Central Regional 
Championships, Fitzroy 
 
 

Gold Open Male Tube Rescue: Max Jones, Alexander Cecioni, Ben Reiher - 
Rescuer 1, Ben Norris - Rescuer 2 
Gold Masters Male Surf Boat Short and Long Course; Steve Rush, Martin 
Wouters, Clayton Kellett, Andrew Parker, Steven Dickson - Sweep 
Gold U19 Male Surf Race: Alex Cecioni 
Gold U19 Male Run Swim Run: Alex Cecioni 
Silver Open Men Board Rescue: Alexander Cecioni, Max Jones  
Silver Open Men Board Relay: Alexander Cecioni, Max Jones, Ben Reiher 
Silver Open Female Long Course Boat: Gemma Woolcock, Isabelle Paul, Hayley 
Goertzen, Kelly Fleming, Steven Dickson  
Silver Open Female Long Course Boat: Gemma Woolcock, Isabelle Paul, Hayley 
Goertzen, Kelly Fleming, Steven Dickson 
Silver U19 Female Iron; Mickey Jones 
Silver Open Male Board Race: Max Jones 
Silver U23 Female Surf Boat Long and Short Course: Daniella De Atouguia, Ally 
Jones, Emma Neal, Alyx Honeyman, Shane Radovanovich  
Bronze U23 Female Surf Boat Long and Short Course: Piper Cannell, Geena 
Pombo-Vermey, Amy Dellow, Mickey Jones, Steven Dickson  
Bronze U19 Female Ski Race: Mickey Jones 
Bronze U19 Female Surf Boat Short and Long Course: Ava Jones, Nikita 
Cameron-Bennett, Anna Betham, Mickey Jones, Shane Radovanovich  
Bronze U19 Male Iron: Alex Cecioni 
Bronze U19 Male Surf Race: Ben Reiher 
Bronze Open Male Run Swim Run: Max Jones 

North Island Surf Boat 
Championships, Waihi Beach 
 

Gold U19 Male Long Course 
Silver Open Female Long Course – beaten only by Australia, first NZ crew 
Bronze U19 Female Long Course  

NZ Masters Surf Lifesaving,  
New Brighton 

Gold Surf Race: Dave Jones 
Gold Board Race: Dave Jones 
Silver Ironman: Dave Jones 
Gold Run Swim Run: Dave Jones 
Silver Run Swim Run: Marco Cecioni 

NZ Surf Lifesaving 
Championships, New Brighton 

Gold Open Female Surf Boat Long Course: Kelly Fleming, Isabelle Paul, Hayley 
Goertzen, Gemma Woolcock, Rachael Reid, Steven Dickson 
Silver Open Female Surf Boat Short Course: Kelly Fleming, Isabelle Paul, Hayley 
Goertzen, Gemma Woolcock, Rachael Reid, Steven Dickson 
Silver 19 Surf Boat Short Course: Axel McKenna, Hugo Dinnan, Benjamin Brown, 
Mac Van Den Heuvel, Robert Van Krimpen  



 

Gold U19 Surf Boat Long Course: Ava Jones, Harriet Jones, Nikita Cameron-
Bennett, Anna Betham, Shane Radovanovich  
Gold U19 Surf Boat Short Course: Ava Jones, Harriet Jones, Nikita Cameron-
Bennett, Anna Betham, Shane Radovanovich  
Gold U19 Male Run Swim Run: Alex Cecioni  

Capital Coast Classic Surf Boat Gold Masters Men 
Silver Open Women (Tumbleweeds) 

Piha Big Wave Silver Open Women (Tumbleweeds) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



 

Fundraising report 
 
Grant Funding 
We have been very grateful and appreciative to continue to receive generous funding for our equipment 
purchases, which enable the club to patrol successfully and to compete on a national level through all surf 
activities. Without these great grants we would not be able to fund our new surf lifesaving activities and sports 
equipment. 
 
We have a 5-year wish list that covers the breadth of the activities of the club and we apply for grants addressing 
this need. This means we can replace all the various equipment in the club from IRB lifejackets to first aid supplies, 
from craft skis and boards, to new surf boat equipment. 
 
With generous support from these funders, we have been able to stock our club well and our current fundraising 
efforts are focused on the new building. We really appreciate this tremendous support without which we could 
not operate without. 
 

Funder Venues to support Purpose  Amount 

Pelorus Trust Finns Building Demolition $60,000 

TSB TSB nationally New Gazebo $8,500 

Pelorus Trust Finns Three new skis $10,500 

TAB National  Towards new IRB $5,000 

Lion Foundation Boundary Tap and Kitchen Towards new IRB $9,905 

One Foundation Punters Corner Sports bar Surf and Boat Equipment $18,000 

NZCT Sand bar, Jolly Pub and Kitchen Towards Nationals  $5,500 

  Total $117,405 

 
Please do support these awesome local businesses that support us so well! 
 
Emma Norris 

Committee Member, Grant Funding 

 

New Building funding 

We are extremely grateful to Kapiti Coast District Council (KCDC) for being our first major stakeholder, to Mayor 
Janet Holborow for being such a stalwart supporter and to Mike Mendonca for ‘thinking outside the square’ to 
get $1million of funding across the line.  Such fantastic proactive support from them both, as well as Sophie 
Handford and a very supportive Council.  Without this backing we would have struggled to get further funding 
from other sources. Their commitment enables us to approach other funders and was a major contributor to 
receiving the other grants.  
 
Thanks to both NZ Community Trust (NZCT) and Pelorus Trust who have significantly donated to the project (see 
below).  On top of this donation, Pelorus also donated $60,000 which covered the costs of the building demolition, 
as noted above.  A huge thanks to Quality Demolition who providing their services at a heavily reduced price.  One 
of our own, Ben Strombom, drove the digger that demolished the club in November.  A very emotional 
time!  Coastlands came on board to sponsor our Nippers programme and donated $60,000 to the new building. 
  
The Give-a-little “1913 Club” has been a great initiative, thanks to Sarah Sherriff for spearheading this.  It has 
raised $25,000 so far.  We encourage members (and anyone you can inspire to join you) to sign up for regular 
donations.  This will automatically join you up to the “1913 Club” and entitles you to a 1913 Cap and other goodies 
over time. 
  



 

Our aim is to have $3.2m confirmed by the end of July 2023 which will enable us to engage contractors 
‘Homestead’ to begin the building through to ‘close-in’ stage.  We then need another $1.5m to do the finishing 
and this may consist of fundraising, donations, further funding applications (of which we have a number we are 
planning to approach) and a large portion of ‘in-kind’ donations of products and services.  Much of this will be 
reliant on members and their contacts and we will be calling ‘all hands on deck’ when it comes to this stage.  
 
Confirmed funding for new building  

Provider Amount 

Kapiti Coast District Council (KCDC) $1,000,000 

Lotteries Grant Board $500,000 

NZ Community Trust (NZCT) $200,000 

Pelorus Trust $70,000 

Coastlands $60,000 

Give-a-little fundraising $25,000 

Club funds $360,000 

Total $2,215,000 

 
Pending applications – new building 

Provider Amount 

Surf Lifesaving NZ      $1,200,000 

 
The fundraising committee are organising a range of activities over the next year. 
 
Karen Simpson-Warren 
Committee Member, New Building Fundraising Chair 
 
 

New Building report 
 
This year has seen massive progress for the new building, in both funding and planning. As reported above, the 
fundraising is going well with half the funds raised to date.  
 
The old building has been demolished now and we must thank Ben, Shane and the team at Quality Demolition for 
doing the work on this. We have a resource consent granted which has been two years of hard work for the club 
and most of hard yards have been done by Nick and the team from Cuttriss consultants for making this happen 
pro bono. 
 

 



 

The planning for the building is almost complete and in the next few months we will be ready to build. HWA 
Architects have been finalising the detailed design for the building. We have been working with Homestead 
Construction to develop building plans and timelines. 
 
All going well we will see construction start in the next 12 months but there is still a lot of work to do. It will be all 
hands on deck for the fundraising and we will need anyone with contacts in the building industry to use these to 
ensure we can get the job finished. 
 
It is an exciting time for the club and I look forward to the start of the build. 
 
Matt Warren 
Building Sub-Committee 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Financial Statements 
 

 
[Continued on following page] 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Trading Income 2022/23 2021/22

Apparel Sales 7,152        3,531        

Bar Sales -             894            

Competition Travel 9,531        -             

Donations 3,798        3,610        

Donations to new clubhouse 19,587      11,143      

Fundraising Members (e.g. donated time) 1,380        391            

Government Assistance 103,553    3,953        

Grants 27,998      26,733      

Interest Income 4,235        255            

Lion Foundation Grants 9,907        -             

Other Revenue 817            650            

Pelorus Trust Grants 70,485      -             

Pub Charity Grants -             7,603        

SLSNZ 1,304        1,500        

SLSNZ NZLGB - Grants -             3,204        

Sponsorship 3,000        -             

Subscriptions 6,478        7,463        

Training, Equipment and Competition Fee 5,739        1,545        

Total Trading Income 274,965    72,478      

KCDC Grant for New Building 50,000      50,000      

Total Other Income 50,000      50,000      

Total Income 324,965    122,478    

Operating Expenses

Accounting Fee 3,360        360            

Administration 9,380        1,763        

Apparel Purchases 8,728        435            

Bank Charges 50              -             

Bar Supplies -             510            

Cleaning & Rubbish 348            299            

Communication 200            204            

General Expenses 982            96              

Junior Surf Coaching Expenses -             61              

Junior Surf Equipment Purchases -             291            

Life Saving Development 2,829        3,457        

Life Saving Equipment Purchase 9,304        184            

Life Saving First Aid Supplies 605            563            

Life Saving General Expenses 87              200            

Life Saving Repairs & Maintenance 2,292        4,532        

Life Saving Uniforms 953            746            

Membership Development General Expenses 1,544        16,544      

Membership Development Training Expenses 1,728        1,078        

Out of Pocket Expenses -             2,000        

Phone 748            1,076        

Power and Gas 1,346        1,327        

Rates & Insurance 552            393            

Repairs & Maintenance 71,786      8,052        

Sport Accommodation -             1,278        

Sport Competition Entries 7,659        3,245        

Sport Equipment Purchases 5,062        8,383        

Sport Repairs & Maintenance 4,233        161            

Sport Travel 11,832      -             

Total Operating Expenses 145,606    57,236      

Net Profit 179,359    65,242      

Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc

Profit and Loss (Cash Basis)
For the year ended 30 April 2023
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2022/23 2021/22

Assets

Bank

Paekakariki Surf Cheque 13,391             38,230         

Paekakariki Surf Deposit 356,534          268,037       

Paekakariki Surf Social Club 612                  8,002            

Total Bank 370,538          314,270       

Current Assets

Stock on hand 3,400               3,400            

Total Current Assets 3,400               3,400            

Fixed Assets

Building Contents 18,241             18,241         

Buildings 108,713          87,678         

Less Accumulated Depn on Lifeguard Equipment (938)                 (938)              

Less Accumulated Depreciation on Building Contents (9,732)              (9,732)          

Less Accumulated Depreciation on Buildings (47,183)           (47,183)        

Less Accumulated Depreciation on Sport Equipment (63,022)           (63,022)        

Lifeguard Equipment 105,734          79,814         

Motor Vehicles 99,927             80,362         

New Building 78,747             59,804         

Office Equipment 899                  899               

Other Assets 18,610             1,395            

Sports Equipment 376,976          355,799       

Total Fixed Assets 686,973          563,118       

Total Assets 1,060,911       880,788       

Liabilities

Current Liabilities

GST (2,639)              (3,404)          

Total Current Liabilities (2,640)              (3,404)          

Total Liabilities (2,640)              (3,404)          

Net Assets 1,063,551       884,192       

Equity

Building Reserve 266,810          266,810       

Current Year Earnings 179,359          65,242         

Retained Earnings 617,381          552,140       

Total Equity 1,063,551       884,192       

Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc

As at 30 April 2023

Balance Sheet (Cash Basis)



 

 
 
 
 

 
  

Equity 2022/23 2021/22

Opening Balance 884,192          818,950       

Current Year Earnings 179,359          65,242         

Total Equity 1,063,551       884,192       

Movements in Equity (Cash basis)

Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards Inc

For the year ended 30 April 2023

Basis of Preparation

Goods and Services Tax (GST)

Audit 

These financial statements are draft and have not yet been audited.

Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards is permitted by law to apply PBE SFR-C (NFP) Public Benefit 

Entity Simple Format Reporting - Cash (Not-For-Profit). All transactions are reported on 

a cash basis.

Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards is registered for GST. Therefore amounts recorded in the 

Financial report are exclusive of GST (if any).

Paekakariki Surf Lifeguards

Notes to the Performance Report

For the year ended

30 April 2023

Note 1: Accounting Policies 



 

National Championship Record 

Surf Life Saving NZ National Championships 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

1949 Waihi - - 1 1 

1952 Oakura - 1 - 1 

1955 Waihi 1 1 - 2 

1957 Lyall Bay - - 1 1 

1959 Oakura - 1 2 3 

1960 Waikanae - 1 - 1 

1963 Westshore 2 1 - 3 

1968 Titahi Bay 1 1 - 2 

1969 Midway - 2 1 3 

1970 Piha 2 - 1 3 

1971 Waimarama - 1 - 1 

1972 Ohope - 1 2 3 

1973 Oakura - 1 1 2 

1974 Warrington - 4 3 7 

1975 Waimarama 1 1 3 5 

1976 Paekākāriki 3 1 - 4 

1977 Gisborne - - 2 2 

1978 Waipu Cove 2 1 2 5 

1979 South Brighton 4 3 - 7 

1980 Mount Maunganui 3 3 1 7 

1981 Oakura - 6 3 9 

1982 Warrington 3 5 1 9 

1983 Paekākāriki 4 1 5 10 

1984 Westshore - 1 3 4 

1985 New Brighton - 1 1 2 

1986 Midway 2 - - 2 

1987 Oakura - 1 - 1 

1988 Orewa - 1 1 2 

1989 Mount Maunganui 1 - 3 4 

1990 New Brighton - 1 - 1 

1991 Midway - - 2 2 

1992 Oakura 2 2 5 9 

1993 Mount Maunganui 2 2 1 5 

1994 Lyall Bay - 1 1 2 

1995 St. Clair - - 1 1 

1996 Oakura - - - 0 

1997 Mount Maunganui - - - 0 

1998 Midway - - - 0 

1999 New Brighton - - - 0 

2000 Oakura - - - 0 

2001 Midway - - - 0 

2002 Mount Maunganui 2 1 1 4 

2003 Midway - - - 0 

2004 New Brighton - 2 2 4 

2005 Mount Maunganui - 5 - 5 

2006 Oakura 1 2 2 5 

2007 Midway 1 1 1 3 

2008 Ohope - 1 1 2 

2009 Midway 3 2 2 7 

2010 Ohope 1 3 2 6 

2011 Mt Maunganui 2 2 6 10 

2012 Gisborne - 2 4 6 

2013 Mt Maunganui - 1 1 2 

2014 Ohope 2 2 5 9 

2015 Midway 1 3 1 5 

2016 Ohope 1 3 1 5 

2017 New Brighton 1 2 1 4 



 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

2018 Gisborne - - 3 3 

2019 Mt Maunganui - 3 3 6 

2020 Gisborne 1 2 4 7 

2021 
Cancelled 
 Covid-19 - - - - 

2022 
Cancelled 
Covid-19 - -   - - 

2023 New Brighton 4 2 - 6 

 Total 53 85 87 225 

 



 

Surf Life Saving NZ National Master’s Championships 
 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

1991 Midway 1 1 2 4 

1992 Oakura 1 1 3 5 

1993 Mount Maunganui - 1 - 1 

1994 Lyall Bay 3 6 3 12 

1995 St. Clair - - - 0 

1996 Oakura - - - 0 

1997 Mount Maunganui - - - 0 

1999 New Brighton - - - 0 

2000 East End - - - 0 

2001 Gisborne - - - 0 

2002 Mt Maunganui - - - 0 

2003 Midway - - - 0 

2004 New Brighton 1 3 - 4 

2005 Mount Maunganui - - - 0 

2006 Hawkes Bay - - - 0 

2007 Midway - 1 - 1 

2008 Ohope - - - 0 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

2009 Midway 2 1 3 6 

2010 Ohope - 3 1 4 

2011 Mt Maunganui - - 2 2 

2012 Gisborne 1 3 1 5 

2013 Mt Maunganui 1 2 3 6 

2014 Ohope  1  1 

2015 Midway *  1  1 

2016 Ohope 1   1 

2017 New Brighton 4   4 

2018 Gisborne 5   5 

2019 Mt Maunganui 3  1 4 

2020 Gisborne 1 1 - 2 

2021 Cancelled Covid-19 - - - - 

2022 Cancelled Covid-19 - - - - 

2023 New Brighton 3 2 - 5 

 Sub Total 27 27 19 73 

* - Medals awarded on overall age grade winners 

 

  



 

BP Surf Rescue IRB Championship 
 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

1986 Oakura - 1 1 2 

1987 Mount Maunganui - - 1 1 

1988 Waimarama - 2 1 3 

1989 New Brighton 2 - 1 3 

1990 Piha 1 - - 1 

1991 Oakura 4 - - 4 

1992 Paekākāriki - - 1 1 

1993 Mount Maunganui 2 1 2 5 

1994 St. Clair 1 - 4 5 

1995 Piha 1 - 4 5 

1996 Mount Maunganui - 3 1 4 

1997 Oakura - - - 0 

1998 South Brighton - 1 2 3 

1999 Midway 2 2 3 7 

2000 Waihi - - - 0 

2001 Lyall Bay - 2 1 3 

2002 Whangamata - 2 1 3 

2003 Warrington Beach 1 - - 1 

2004 Opunake - 1 1 2 

2005 Omaha Beach 2 2 2 6 

2006 Paekākāriki - 3 2 5 

2007 Ohope 1 1 - 2 

2008 Warrington 1 - - 1 

2009 Oakura - - 2 2 

2010 Waipu Cove - 2 - 2 

2011 Whangamata - 1 - 1 

2012 Warrington - - 3 3 

2013 Waipu Cove 1 2 - 3 

2014 Whangamata 1 3 2 6 

2015 Warrington 1 0 1 2 

2016 Papamoa 1 1 1 3 

2017 Waipu Cove - - 3 3 

2018 Waihi - 1 - 1 

2019 Waikouiati - 1 1 2 

2020 Cancelled - Covid - - - - 

2021 Cancelled - Covid - - - - 

2022 Mahia Beach 1 - 1 2 

2023 Waihi Beach - 1 - 1 

 Sub Total 23 33 42 98 

 
 

  



 

Surf Life Saving NZ Under 14 National Championships (Oceans) 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

2001 Mt Maunganui 4   4 

2004 Mt Maunganui 1 1 2 4 

2005 Mt Maunganui 1 2 - 3 

2006 Mt Maunganui - 2 2 4 

2007 Mt Maunganui 3 1 1 5 

2008 Mt Maunganui 2 1 3 6 

2009 Mt Maunganui 1 2 6 9 

2010 

Mt Maunganui 
*event cancelled - 1 - 1 

2011 Mt Maunganui 1 1 1 3 

2012 Mt Maunganui 5 3  8 

2013 Mt Maunganui 1 1 2 4 

2014 Mt Maunganui 1 2 1 4 

2015 Mt Maunganui - - 2 2 

2016 Mt Maunganui - - - - 

2017 Mt Maunganui - - - - 

2018 Orewa - - - - 

2019 Mt Maunganui - - - - 

2020 Mt Maunganui - - 1 1 

2021 Mt Maunganui - - - - 

2022 
Cancelled Covid-
19 - - - - 

2023 Mt Maunganui - 1 - 1 

 Sub Total 20 18 21 59 

Surf Life Saving NZ Pool Championships 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

2003 Kilbirnie 2 4 2 8 

2004 Kilbirnie 2 6 2 10 

2005 Kilbirnie 1 - 2 3 

2006 Kilbirnie 1 1 3 5 

2007 Kilbirnie 3 3 5 11 

2008 Kilbirnie 7 9 12 28 

2009 Kilbirnie 5 10 3 18 

2011 Kilbirnie 9 9 10 28 

2012 Hamilton - 4 4 8 

Year Venue 1st 2nd 3rd TOTAL 

2013 Kilbirnie 6 7 11 24 

2014 Hamilton 4 - - 4 

2019 Did not attend - - - 0 

2020 Cancelled Covid - - - 0 

2021 Cancelled Covid - - - 0 

2022 Cancelled Covid - - - 0 

2023 Did not attend - - - 0 

 Sub Total 40 53 55 148 

 
 

  



 

Thank you to our generous supporters 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                           

 
 
 
 
                        
 
   
 

 
 

                                  
 

 

 
                            

 
 


